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August 21, 2015

Air Resources Board

P.O. Box 2815

Sacramento, CA 95812

RE: Cap-and-Trade auction proceeds/Invest Plan 2015-WS

I am the owner and operator of Skatetown Ice Arena in Roseville California and I am writing in regard to the Air Resources Board Investment Plan as relates to installing low-Global Warming Potential refrigerant equipment.

Our situation is typical of all ice skating rinks in California so I’m writing on behalf of all California ice Rinks.
· Virtually all existing ice rink R-22 refrigerant systems leak refrigerant into the atmosphere.  Many of these systems leak a great deal of refrigerant and these leaks cannot be stopped.

· Most ice rinks in the State of California need to be replaced in order to stop leaking HCFC’s into the atmosphere and in order to meet ARB’s requirements that leaks be stopped or the systems be replaced. The vast majority of the ice rinks are 20 years old or older, and are in need of replacement. 

· The cost to replace refrigeration systems in ice rinks ranges from $1,000,000 to $3,000,000 depending on the type and size of system.

· Our industry is a fragile one with many operators barely meeting expenses.   Most people in this industry are in it because they are passionate about the sport and providing a great community benefit.  Despite salaries in this industry being lower than comparable jobs in other industries, and the work being difficult since most ice arenas are open 7 days a week, and often run as long as 20 hours per day, the industry is still a marginal one.

· Increases in minimum wage, new sick pay laws, rising utility costs and health care laws are hitting our industry very hard and the future of our industry is in question without being confronted with the cost of replacing our refrigeration systems.

· It is not uncommon for an ice rink to pay over a quarter million dollars annually for utilities and in excess of $12,000 annually in climate mitigation fees.

· As operators face the need to replace their leaking refrigeration systems, many are choosing to close their doors as they don’t have the financial wherewithal to make the financial investment needed.  Several ice rinks in California have already closed their doors and many others are considering closing their doors.

· Unless some significant assistance is provided, ice rinks across California will be closing their doors and figure skaters, hockey players and families will have far fewer places to go skating at.  This could easily create a public relations nightmare if the ARB refrigerant regulations are blamed for their closing.

I urge you to seriously consider providing substantial grants to our industry for replacing HCFC refrigeration systems as without your assistance, our industry is in jeopardy.  

Since other States are already providing grants for replacing high HCFC refrigeration systems, we are behind in this effort.
I am available for questions should you have any,

Respectfully submitted,
Scott Slavensky

Scott Slavensky
President/General Manager
1009 Orlando Avenue, Roseville, CA 95661
skatetown.biz
916-783-8550 – Fax 916-783-9235


